ADEQ

A R K A N S A S
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CERTIFIED MAIL: RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED (91 7199 9991 7030 4938 2563)

NOV 30 2015

Ellis Campbell
dba EC Farms
P.O. Box 52
Vendor, AR 72683

Re: Permit No.: 3540-WR-7; AFIN: 51-00020;
Dear Mr. Campbell:

The application for a permit was received on August 5, 2015 with additional information received August 17,
2015 and September 16, 2015. In accordance with Department policy, your application has been reviewed and
determined to be technically incomplete. The deficiencies are described on the reverse of this letter.
Information to satisfy the deficiencies must be received by the Department no later than two weeks from the
date of this letter before processing of your application can begin.

If you find that you are unable to meet the deadline, you may:

1. Request a reasonable extension to the deadline above in writing and send by certified mail addressed
to the Engineering Supervisor of the No-Discharge Section of the Water Division or by email to
water-permit-application@adeq.state.ar.us. The Department will inform you whether your request is
approved or refused.

2. Request by certified mail (as described previously) or email to water-permit-

. application@adeq.state.ar.us to withdraw your permit application until you have satisfied the
requirements and then reapply at a later time.

If you neither provide the requested information nor communicate with the Department as described above,
your application may be placed in an inactive status.

Upon receipt of the information requested on the reverse of this page, your application will be determined to be
complete, and processing of your application will continue.

Thank you for your cooperation in this matter. If there are any questions concerning this submittal, please
contact me at (501) 682-0651 or by email at mcwilliamsk@adeq.state.ar.us.

Sincerely,
% : N
Jatencre PHele) M ome
Katherine McWilliams amal Solaimanian, PhD, PE
Engineer, No Discharge Section Engineer Supervisor, No Discharge Section
Water Division Water Division
cc: Electronic Files

Monica Hancock (Monica.Hancock@ar.nacdnet.net)
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Ellis Campbell
Permit No. 3540-WR-7
AFIN 51-00020

Deficiencies

1. The coordinates for Fields HB1 and HB2 in the table submitted on September 16, 2015 are
reversed. Please submit an updated table with the coordinates located in the correct fields.

2. Field RM1 is also located in Sections 30 & 31, Township 15N, Range 20W. Please submit a
revision of the table located in Section 1 of the Site Management Plan dated July 27, 2015 with
the additional Section Township Range.

3. The coordinates on the quad maps showing Fields GD1 and JG-A are not associated with the
appropriate fields. Please update the coordinates on these quad maps located in Section 3 of the
submitted Site Management Plan.

4. The quad map associated with Field JG-A is missing section 34 from the label of John Gunter
Farm A. Please update the quad map located in Section 3 of the submitted Site Management Plan
with the missing section for this field.

5. According to Web Soil Survey, soils associated with soil map number 25 are more prevalent in
Field JG-A instead of soils associated with soil map number 24, which was used in the planner in
the submitted Site Management Plan. Please correct or provide additional information as to why
this soil map number is appropriate.

6. According to Web Soil Survey, soils associated with soil map number 35 are more prevalent in
Field HB2 instead of soils associated with soil map number 15, which was used in the planner.
Please correct or provide additional information as to why this soil map number is appropriate.



